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2023 Downtown Improvements 

Newsletter No. 6 

 Notice of Roadway Closure & Construction Start Up E Main St 

Road closure and the start of construction for E Main Street from east side of Chestnut Street to west side of Walnut 
Street will begin on Monday, June 12th.  The intersection of E Main & Chestnut St and E Main & Walnut St will 
remain open.  The CSAH 3 detour utilizing E Commerce Drive and E Main Street will be implemented. 

Initial operations within E Main Street will include pavement removal and underground utility work.   

Also, planned for Monday, June 12th, the City’s contractor Ryan Contracting plans to begin hooking homes up to the 
temporary water system along the 200 and 300 Blocks of E Main St.  This process will involve: 

• The contractor will connect a temporary pipe to the hose spigot located on the outside of your 
home/business. A ‘splitter’ will be provided on the hose spigot to allow its use to be continued while it is 
also in use for temporary water supply. 

• The valve in the basement of your home/business will need to be closed.  

Chris from Ryan Contracting will stop by your home/business or leave a note to schedule a time to meet to 
prepare your home/business for temporary water.  
 
All mail along the 200 Block of E Main St will continue to be delivered as normal during construction.  All mail along 
the 300 Block of E Main St will be delivered to a temporary mailbox location as noticed in a separate door hanger. 

During construction, the contractor will be responsible for maintaining all garbage and recycling services.  Please 
bring your cans to edge of your property as you normally would on your respective pickup day and the contractor 
will ensure the containers are picked up.  If desired, you can mark your specific cans to ensure they are properly 
returned. 

 Weekly Construction Meeting 

Weekly construction meetings will be held in person every Wednesday at 8:00 am in the Council Chambers at City 
Hall, 218 Meridian St N.  The first part of each meeting is open to the public for discussion on schedule and 
construction concerns.  
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